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Questions and Answers 

 
1. Even though funding is strictly serving 14-15 age participants, are grantees able to serve participants age 16 

and up that will be separate from grant funding and program guidelines? 
 

• Yes, Grantees can serve participants age 16 and up but awarded funding can only be expended on 
programming for 14-15 year old participants. 
 

2. Will there only be 2 grant awards? One in each ward grouping?  
 

• There will be at least one grant awarded in each Service Delivery Area; there are two service 
delivery areas. This means that there can be more than two grant awards total but at the very 
minimum there will be at least two total grants awarded.  
 

3. What is the award notification date? 
 

• DOES anticipates notifying both unsuccessful and successful applicants between April 8, 2013 
and April 12, 2013.  
 

4. Will the RFA attachments be provided electronically? 
 

• Yes, all attachments are provided electronically. They can be found on the DOES website at: 
http://does.dc.gov/page/final-syep-2013-rfa-attachments and on the OPGS website at: 
http://opgs.dc.gov/node/430382  
 

5. When will the initial 40% be received by grantee?  
 

• DOES is working very closely with the Office of the Chief Financial Officer to ensure the prompt 
payments for each Grantee. Grantees can also opt to receive payments via the Automated Clearing 
House. 
 

 


